Crystal Lake Middle School

SAC Minutes

February 5, 2019

6:00 PM



- 1. Welcome
- Ms. Matias welcomed everyone to the meeting.
- 2. Approval of the minutes from the January 15, 2019 meeting.
- Ms. Matias brought forth that we discussed adding light bulb replacements for the science building and this was left out of the January 15, 2019 minutes and wants them added here. Ms. Howard motioned to amend the minutes and have the lights added here for Smart Bond suggestions so that it can be voted upon. Ms. Del Campo second the motion.
- 3. School Improvement Plan
- Reviewed 2018-2019 CLMS School Mid-Year Reflection.
- Ms. Phillips discussed that the reading strategy that is being used across the curriculums is R.A.C.E.
- 4. SMART Bond
- Helen Boyle will be at the next SAC meeting and will go over the projects that are planned for the summer time (fire alarm system, media center, music room, etc.)
- At the March 5, 2019 meeting we will construct the ballot that will be used for the \$500,000 vote.

- Quotes are being collected for the suggestions from the January 15, 2019
 SAC meeting for how to spend the \$500,000 Smart Bond money that CLMS is receiving.
- The vote needs to be sent to all parents, volunteers, administrators and teachers (needs to be tracked).

5. Magnet Update

- The magnet window closes on February 6, 2019. The Window will reopen again during the summer time.
- We have begun attending matriculation at our boundary elementary schools. Ms. Matias is going to these elementary school visits in order to discuss magnet options with incoming 6th grade students.
- IAB 7th and 8th grade students are going to St. Augustine 2/7/19 2/8/19.
- We have 10 students who are going on to the County Science Fair.
- Three students are moving on to the County History Fair.
- Student are still working towards the World Language Competition.
- A FT is being planned for engineering students to go to MODS to see a free IMAX video (Dream Big 3D).
- Chinese New Year/World Celebration is taking place on 2/21/19.
- Taylor Miller won Broward Reflection for dance (1st place for middle school), she choregraphed her own dance.

6. Title One

Parent Seminar (Laura Howard and Bert Miller attended): This year's
Keynote was Manny Scott who was an original Freedom Writer. They
had breakout classes. Ms. Howard enjoyed Parent tips for student
success. This was nice because it was given through the prospective
of a parent. Ms. Howard also brought back a calendar book of title 1
events. She is also interested in title 1 trainings for parents. She also
spoke about these trainings at the meeting.

7. Principals Report

- This week is National Guidance Counselor Week, we are celebrating at CLMS.
- This week is open gym for students who received appropriate amount of points through HERO positive behavior.

- Infrastructure practice is happening tomorrow 2/6/19 in preparation for FSA testing.
- CLMS is a TIF school, our master teachers are Dr. Greenwood and Ms.
 Foster and they will be implementing SEL for teachers and staff.
- Valentine dances for all grade levels will be happening next week.
- 2/14/19 theme is a day of caring and love in remembrance for Stoneman Douglas. There will also be a moment of silence.
- Our Code Red Drill will take place the following week.
- 2/28/19 Black History Celebration.
- 2/21/19 Early Release Day
- SAC budget does roll over from year to year. Ms. Phillips brought to
 the floor that she would like to use SAC money for transportation for
 the ELO camps. Money would be paying for the bus for a minimum
 of 4 hours. It would cost \$1410 for the bus for 6 weeks for one bus.
 Mr. Miller made a motion to get up to 4 buses for transportation for
 the Saturday ELO camps. Ms. Desai 2nd the motion. Eleven
 attendees voted yes to use SAC money for transportation for
 boundary students.

8. Questions/Comments/Adjournment

- New Governor wants to eliminate Common Core. People discussed that it would take at least 2 years for this to go through. Florida is standard's based.
- Discussed if 7th grade is the right grade level for Civics.
- Girls lost during the volleyball finals but we are division champs.
- Going to be hosting February 18, 2019 the regional tournament for the national science and history bee (approximately 280 students)
- Motion to adjourn, Ms. Del Campo and Ms. Howard second the motion.